Minutes for CEPP meeting of October 20, 2008

In attendance: Dan Nathan (Chair), Erica Bastress-Dukehart, Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Susan Kress, Kyle Nichols, Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon ’10, Bob Turner

I. The October 13 minutes were approved with changes.

II. The UWW Working Group’s report will soon be submitted to the VPAA.

III. A brief discussion ensued regarding the College’s finances. The VPAA noted that, as a result of the recent market downturn, the endowment takeout and alumni giving are both concerns. 

IV. The Committee agreed that the Chair should draft a note to the Dean of the Faculty and the Dean of Student Affairs informing them that next year’s CEPP chair will request an update from them regarding the implementation of the DOS Restructuring Review. CEPP understands the report to contain recommendations, not mandates to the administration. 

V. Several ACOP issues were discussed: The Spelman articulation agreement will need to be brought to the faculty in the form of a motion, as will the termination of the current Skidmore in India program, and the new India program, a pilot to begin in the next academic year, needs to be announced to the faculty. All of these points will be addressed at the November 7 faculty meeting.

VI. The Committee held a wide-ranging discussion regarding on-line courses. Among the topics discussed was the need for more information, for instance regarding how other liberal arts colleges are treating on-line education; the VPAA will post the Committee’s queries along these lines to the Annapolis deans and Northeast deans listservs. The connection between UWW and on-line credit for residential students was also discussed. The initial student Academic Council response to the notion of granting credit for on-line courses was mixed. The Committee also noted: the value of a faculty-only—and/or Shades of Grey—discussion of the matter; the possibility of giving credit for these courses on a Satisfactory/Unsatisfactory basis; the importance of working closely with IT should a proposal move forward; possible extensions of the curriculum in beneficial ways thanks to on-line courses; the question of on-line courses’ effects on faculty workload; and course credit issues, among others. The Chair distributed reading materials to be discussed at the October 27 meeting. 

VII. The meeting was adjourned at 10 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Rik Scarce. 

